## SACKVILLE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION "working to make Sackville a better place to live"

145 Walker Ave., Suite 202 Sackville, Nova Scotia B4C 4C2

(902)864-0870 gemorgan@eastlink ca

24 September 2007

Northwest Community Council Halifax Regional Municipality PO Box 1749 Halifax, N.S. B3J 3A5

Dear Mr. Chairman;

Concerned citizens of Sackville, Nova Scotia, have brought to the attention of the SCDA the fact that the Eddie LeBlanc ball field in Sackville has been unused and in a dormant state for the past few years. In addition, it is understood that the ball field at Weir Field in Upper Sackville is, of

The sport of soccer has experiencing tremendous growth in Sackville in the past few years and as a consequence has required most fields in the area to be allocated for youth soccer. This allocation has been beneficial for the majority of our young sportsmen and women, as well as the community. However, the allocation has also resulted in practice fields for other sports, such as, football and rugby, being in short supply and often unavailable except for odd hours and periods when no one else wants them. This shortage of sports fields is considered unnecessary and unreasonable when we have ball fields sitting idle.

It is requested that Northwest Community Council take action to have underutilized ball fields

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely:

Gordon E. Morgan

President